

**Dyke Landward Community Council**  
**Draft Minutes of Meeting**  
**Wednesday 7 November 2018 at 7.30pm**  
**in Dyke & District Village Hall**

**Present:** Steve Arkley (Chair & Treasurer) (SA), Carl Wright (Vice-Chair) (CW), Jane Foster (JF), Jackie Davidson (JD), Tom Lewis (TL), Maeve Lewis (Minutes Secretary) (ML)

**Apologies:** Tanya McLaren, Cllr Feaver

1. **Welcome:** SA welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. **Police Update/Report/Community Safety Report**  
TL had checked through the most recent report and there was nothing mentioned for the DLCC area.
3. **Public Session**  
No members of the public attended.
4. **Minutes of Last Meeting**  
The minutes of the meeting on 3 October 2018 were approved. They were proposed by JF and seconded by CW.
5. **Matters Arising from the Minutes**
  - (i) Roads to Brodie update – There had been nothing further from the Moray Council about the overgrown trees. Nothing seemed to have been done about line painting at Brodie Castle so ML was asked to make further enquiries.
  - (ii) Resilience Plan Presentation update – SA is looking for ideas on the best way to take this forward, with the plan being to launch everything in March. The aim is to scale down the Findhorn Resilience Plan. It was agreed to hold an informal meeting in the next few weeks to deal with the resilience plan.
  - (iii) Defibrillator update – Everything is in hand and it should be ready by the end of the month.
  - (iv) Open Day – ML suggested that maybe the open day could be a joint event with the hall, where the resilience plan and defibrillator could be promoted along with the other events/users in the hall. ML will discuss this with the hall committee and get back to SA.
  - (v) Signage – JD reminded everyone about her previous meeting with the Moray Council and it was agreed that anything further would be dealt with by the hall committee. (Take off agenda for next meeting).
  - (vi) Logging Business – JF said that the business seemed to be gradually moving out with some logs having been removed.
  - (vii) Dog attack – CW had spoken to the owners of the injured dog and the incident happened around June, when the dog jumped the fence. He had contacted the Moray Council but had not had a response yet. He has concerns that the dog should be muzzled in the garden, not just outside the property. He will try and speak to the dog warden and get things clarified. SA mentioned that further to the incident in Culbin where a horse had been spooked, the Forestry Commission had run a very good campaign making all users aware of the dangers.
6. **Treasurer's Report**  
Bank balance - £1,796.10 made up of £754.10 in administration account and £1,042 in the reserve account. It was agreed to move to the Bank of Scotland and open two separate accounts for the two funds

7. **Correspondence**

All relevant emails had been circulated.

8. **Reports** – none.

9. **Planning Issues**

One planning application was near JD and SA will send a link to her.

10. **AOCB**

The bridge over the Muckle Burn near Barleymill was recently damaged by a car and it is being assessed to see how much damage has been done. The road is closed and may remain so until 23 December. Hopefully more information will be forthcoming before the next meeting.

11. **Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting**

Wednesday 5 December 2018 at 7.30pm in Dyke Village Hall.